

Char Jackson, Public Information Officer

<u>Cjackson@cityofcaldwell.org</u> Phone: (208) 455-4524

CITY OF CALDWELL PRESS RELEASE

DATE: August 30, 2024

Today at a special city council meeting, the council voted to suspend paid parking immediately and not renew the downtown parking operations agreement that is currently in place. That agreement will contractually terminate at the end of September.

The action items that were voted on and passed are as follows:

Consider Resolution No. 277-24 suspending regulations and requirements for paid parking pursuant to Caldwell City Code Section 09-07-12.

Consider Resolution No. 278-24 terminating the Operations Agreement with The Car Park for FY-2025.

The city will work with The Car Park to ensure messaging on the meters reflects the change. A date for removing the meters has not yet been determined.

The city would like to thank the public for their input on the parking meters.